
July Newsletter 
Village Office Hours, Monday to Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Phone: (306)468-2016 Fax: (306)468-2805 

Email: canwood.town@sasktel.net 

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Phone Numbers  

We are asking that residents update their or their 

renters phone numbers with the Village office.   

More people are turning to cell phones for their only 

telephone, or an unlisted number and it is getting 

harder to contact residents about things such as 

water issues. Also, if you use email, please provide 

us with that as updates can be sent that way also.   

CAFT Pre-Authorized 
Payments 

If you are worried about forgetting to pay your 

water/sewer bill or want to pay or pre-pay your 

taxes in monthly installments, The Village of 

Canwood offers pre-authorized payments for utility 

bills and taxes! If you are interested, please stop by 

the Office and bring a void cheque. 
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Leaf & Grass Pick-up  

Leaf, grass and garden refuse collection is 

done bi-weekly on Wednesdays. July and 

August dates are as follows:  

July 10 & 24 
August 7 & 21 

 

We do not mind picking up a few branches but 

will not be picking up piles of branches.  

Residents are asked to make their own 

arrangements for the disposal of large 

amounts of branches.  

August & September 
Garbage Collection  

Please note that Saskatchewan Day is 

Monday August 5 and Labour Day is Monday, 

September 2, 2019, resulting in garbage 

collection to occur on the following Tuesday, 

August 6 and September 3.  

Financial Statements 

Please be advised that the 2018 Financial 

Statements for the Village of Canwood and 

Auditor’s Report are available for viewing. 

Copies can be obtained in the office during 

regular business hours.   

Overgrown Grass and 
Weeds 

We would like to remind residents, businesses 

and property owners to ensure that your yard 

or lot is kept in a tidy manor and that you do not 

allow grass or weeds to become overgrown.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Youth Program  

Youth ages 5 to 12 are invited to attend the 

FREE Summer Youth Program at the 

Canwood Public School.  The program will 

begin on Monday, July 8, and continue through 

the summer until August 23, 2019.  The 

program hours are Monday to Thursday each 

week beginning at 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and 

Fridays 9:00 a.m. – 12 Noon, with the 

exception of statutory holidays.  The children 

will enjoy a morning snack but will require a 

lunch or need to make arrangements to leave 

at lunch time. 

Kids can come for half days, whole days, some 

days or every day!  Have fun playing with 

friends, doing crafts, playing outdoor games, 

learning about your community, dressing up, 

nature walks, water activities and much more!  

The weekly themes will be: 

July 8 to 12 – Hello Summer  

July 15 to 19 – Blast from the Past  

July 22 to 26 – SYP’s Game of Games  

July 29 to Aug 2 – Water Whiz 

August 6 to 9 – Home on the Range 

August 12 to 16 – Sports Extravaganza 

August 19 to 23 – The Great Outdoors  

For any questions or more information, please 

call the Summer Youth Program Coordinator, 

Amy Wreford at (306)468-7636 or the Village 

of Canwood office at (306) 468-2016. 

 

 

 

 

Animal Control  

Council would like to advised residents who are not 

aware that we have an Animal Control Bylaw. This 

Bylaw controls various issues relating to animals 

within the village, such as the number of animals 

you are allowed to harbor, animals running at large, 

defecation and creating a disturbance. Another 

stipulation of this Bylaw requires owners to 

complete an Application for License and remit an 

annual license fee. For the year of 2019, the annual 

fee for licensing your dog or cat is $15.00 per 

animal until July 31, and starting August 1, it 

increases to $30.00 per animal.   

If you have not completed your pets Application for 

License form please visit our website canwood.ca 

to locate the application under 

Administration/Bylaws, Permits, Policy or obtain 

from the Village office. The fee and application can 

be mailed or dropped off at the office.  

Residential Sewer Line  

Please be advised that the Village office is 

organizing for resident’s sewer line inspection, 

flushing and repairs. On behalf of JS Industries, we 

are compiling a list of residents that would be 

interested in this service.  JS Industries can repair 

broken sewer pipe with a fiber glass patch, or can 

line the entire services from the main to the 

cleanout with an epoxy. All services are performed 

from the cleanout in the basement, avoiding costly 

digs and saving the landscape of your yard. 

Patching and lining can be done in one day, 

minimizing disruption to the household. Please also 

see the insert with this newsletter.  If you would like 

more information or to be added to the list for this 

service please call the office at (306)468-2016.   

Fees to the resident are as follows:  

Cleaning and inspection       $250 

Repair broken pipe with cleaning $1,800 

Epoxy lining of pipe with cleaning $5,000 (starting at) 

All above prices are plus applicable taxes 

 

 

 


